
 

 

 

 

 

 

QUEEN VICTORIA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 

 School Uniform  

 

September 2023 

 

 

 

 
Review Date: September 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

WHOLE SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 

School Uniform 
 

 Winter Summer 

Shirt White shirt or blouse or 
yellow polo shirt 

Yellow polo shirt 
 

Trousers/Skirts Grey trousers or skirt Grey trousers, shorts or 
skirt 

Dresses  Green/white checked 
dress 

Jumpers/Cardigan Green cardigan, jumper 
or school sweatshirt 

Green cardigan, jumper 
or school sweatshirt 

Socks White/grey socks White/grey socks 

Shoes Sensible flat heeled 
shoes must be worn  
 
Children are not allowed 
to wear trainers to 
school, apart from on 
their PE days  
 

 

 

If the uniform expectations are not followed,  
parents will be contacted to reinforce it. 

 
Pre-loved uniform is available at school.   

Please contact Mrs Farmer via the School Office for further information.  



PE Kit 
 

Black plain hoodie 
White plain t-shirt 
Black shorts (or leotard)/Black tracksuit Bottoms 
White/grey socks 
Plain trainers 
 
 

For safety reasons, for some sports, training shoes are not allowed.  Many 
indoor lessons are better suited to bare feet and, where desirable, children 
are encouraged to participate in this way. 
 
Children will not be allowed to do PE whilst wearing any jewellery, 
particularly the wearing of earrings. 
 
No logos on schoolwear are permitted apart from the Queen Victoria logo. 
 

 

 

 

Uniform Stockists 

The uniform can be purchased from many outlets.  School logo uniforms can be 

purchased from: 

 

• Crested Schoolwear, Dudley  

Tel: 01384 918330 

www.crestedschoolwear.co.uk 

 

• Myclothing.com 

 

• Wards’ School and Workwear 

Tel: 07787 821904 

www.wardsschoolandworkwear.square.site 

 

We cannot guarantee the quality of any items bought from suppliers.   

 

   

http://www.crestedschoolwear.co.uk/
http://www.wardsschoolandworkwear.square.site/


Appearance  

 
Jewellery Jewellery is not allowed except for a watch and one pair of 

small studs, but not dangling or hooped earrings.   
 
It is advisable that ears are pierced at the start of the 
Summer holiday.  (Please remember that pierced ears in 
school can be dangerous). NO jewellery is allowed to be 
worn during PE activities for safety reasons. 
 

Make-Up Children are not allowed to wear any type of make-up in 
school (even on mufti days), this includes nail varnish and in 
particular false or acrylic nails.   
 
Children will be asked to remove all make-up. 
 

Hair Styles We do like our children to be individual, however in keeping 
with a positive image and representing the school, hair styles 
should be of a sensible nature.  We do not allow patterns in 
hair, extreme cuts or hair extensions.  Bows worn should be 
yellow or green. 
 
 

 
Mobile Phones 
 
The school do not allow children to bring mobile phones onto school premises unless 
they are Year 6 pupils.  Permissions must be sought from the Head Teacher for Year 
6 pupils to have phones. Forms available from the school office.  All phones will be 
locked in the classroom safe during the day and children will be allowed to collect them 
at the end of the day. 
 

 

 


